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October 19, 2011 
 
DEAR COUNTY DIRECTOR OF SOCIAL SERVICES 
 
SUBJECT:  BUDGET OFFICE LOCAL SUPPORT TO COUNTIES 
 
EFFECTIVE:  November 1, 2011 
 
It is necessary at this time to realign the Local Business Liaisons, (LBL) assignments to counties due to 
an LBL retirement. Each county will have a primary assigned and a back-up LBL. Please see attached 
for county assignments and contact information. This change will be effective November 1, 2011. 
 
We will continue to use and expand our efforts of providing group trainings to counties, increase the 
use of statewide conference calls, web based training, and teleconferencing. 
 
 I welcome your input and encourage you to contact me at 910-754-6431 or via email at 
James.Clark@dhhs.nc.gov should you require assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
James B. Clark, Regional Social Services Supervisor 
 
Attachment 
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